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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

23 July 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 22 December 2020 Administrative 

Remarks 6105 (page 11) counseling as well as the 27 April 2021 counseling entry and associated 

Marine Corps Total Force Structure (MCTFS) weight control remarks (D113).  The Board 

considered your contentions that the documentation you provided concerning your assignment to 

the Body Composition Program (BCP) shows that your assignment was not procedurally correct 

or valid pursuant with MCO 6110.3A.  Specifically, you claim the following:  the Command 

Physical Training Representative (CPTR) did not conduct your circumference measurements 

within 30 days of assignment, the December BCP evaluation is missing height, weight, and 

circumference measurements, each BCP evaluation was either done by one evaluator or no 

evaluator, the 27 April 2021 counseling entry concerning your four month progress evaluation 

was not signed by you, there was no six month progress evaluation or removal counseling entry, 

the BCP evaluation form was not signed after your subsequent removal from BCP, and the unit 

diary entry is not entered on the form. 

 

However, after careful consideration of your contentions, the Board determined the requested 

relief is not warranted.  In this regard, the Board noted on 30 October 2020, the Commanding 

Officer (CO) notified you that you were not within Marine Corps height and weight standards 

and you were being processed for assignment to BCP.  You signed the notification letter 






